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Dear Sirs,

I would like to once again object to the proposal of a new incinerator at Ford for the
following reasons.

The application is pretty much the same with a slightly reduced footprint.
I therefore believe that all of the points made by the many objectors to the previous
submission hold equally to this one and should therefore be considered as relevant.

1.Location:

The proposed site is surrounded by an area that is largely rural farming country with the
relatively small villages of Climping, Yapton, Ford and the western fringes of
Littlehampton close by.  
We also have the proposed 1500 home residential site planned for the Ford Airfield which
is immediately adjacent to the Incinerator site. This is contrary to  WHO guidelines.
Thus the whole surrounding area may be characterised as semi rural, though the new
airfield development will change that to some extent. It is also adjacent to the South
Downs Country Park and close to the historic town of Arundel. 
The new building is of such a size (see next point) that it will be visible for many miles
and will be the dominant feature in the views from the south downs, just as Arundel Castle
and Cathedral are from the south at the moment. But what a hideous comparison that
would be! 

2. Scale and height of buildings:

There are no other buildings of a comparable size for miles around. At present the main
features on the wider landscape are the gas storage tanks at Littlehampton and the
Kingmere block of flats, also at Littlehampton which is about the same height as the
proposed processing building. Many people regard that as a regrettable ‘blot on the
landscape’ and a big planning mistake!

3. Traffic movements and access roads:

Traffic volumes: The application estimates the lorry numbers to be about 240 hgvs a day
,but I understand that  this is  the same figure as that given when the earlier permission for
a much smaller plant was granted. Using a scaling up from the earlier waste tonnage to the
proposed 295000 tonnes per year (275000 + 20000 recycling) I would estimate that the
daily number of lorries could well be much larger than the applicant’s estimate of 240, to
perhaps 400 hgvs each day onto a narrow, unclassified, country road. In addition there
would be the ordinary vehicle movement of staff (40 people on 4 shifts per day)  and the
visitors which might include coaches for schoolchildren or other visitor groups. All of this
makes the operator’s traffic estimates look very questionable and could make the traffic
impact very much heavier than they claim.

The applicant says that they will use much larger lorries to keep the vehicle numbers down
but it must be questionable whether they can actually control the size of all the incoming
vehicles, and in any event, who would want even larger lorries on what are essentially
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